
At the August 2024 Board meeting the QLCUO Board voted to relax certain unit 
maintenance requirements and to clarify what may be inspected by a licensed 
home inspector versus what must be serviced by licensed contractor. 

1. Reduce unit maintenance requirement from annual, to every other year starting 2024 for  

 fireplace and chimney inspection and cleaning and  

 plumbing inspection.  
2. Allow annual opt-out of propane fireplace inspection if unit owner provides proof gas is 

disconnected.   
3. Clarify the difference between required inspection and required service.  An inspection report 

from a licensed home inspector meets many but not all of the requirements of Section 2.1. Unit 
Maintenance Requirements and Recommendations of the QLCUO Rules and Regulations.   

 A licensed home inspector report may inspect and verify the requirements regarding: 
o working fire extinguisher (inspection not required),  
o operational smoke detector (inspection not required),  
o operational fire suppression system, valve and head inspection (if installed in unit),  
o verification of disconnected propane fireplace (if installed in unit), and 
o plumbing inspection as defined in the Rules. 

 However, licensed contractors are required to perform: 
o Dryer vent cleaning,  
o HVAC inspection, servicing, and condensate line cleaning, 
o Propane fireplace valve inspection and adjustment, 
o Wood burning fireplace cleaning, and  
o Plumbing repairs, if necessary. 

 

Since these adjustments and clarifications constitute a relaxation of some of the adopted Rules, there is 
precedent that we do not need a community Town Hall before adopting.  


